
Andrew Collins-Anderson 
PO Box 2250 
Corvallis, OR 97339 
 
February 20, 2020 
 
Ocean Policy Advisory Council 
635 Capitol Street NE, Suite 150 
Salem, Oregon 97301-2540 
 
Dear Ocean Policy Advisory Council, 

As a dedicated nonprofit conservation professional currently working for the Coast Range 

Association on coastal, climate, and forestry issues in Oregon, I will be an excellent addition as the 

Conservation Organization representative to the Oregon Coordinating Council on Ocean 

Acidification and Hypoxia (OAH). 

If selected for the position, I would bring eight years of experience in: nonprofit management, board 

service and management, communications, group coordination and facilitation, and conservation 

science to the role. My experience managing coastal communications efforts for the Coast Range 

Association with a focus on climate change impacts to Oregon coast communities will allow me to 

provide a unique perspective on the Council. I have managed an Oregon watershed council, run 

educational programs, and managed conservation projects. This deep commitment to conservation 

nonprofits with a focus on the interaction between communities and the environment will also 

make me an excellent addition to the Council. 

I currently work fulltime for the Coast Range Association, volunteer with local small farms, and 

recreate on the Oregon Coast and in the Cascades. I would like to serve on this Council to make a 

meaningful impact on Oregon’s coastal response to Climate Change while ensuring vibrant 

communities along the coast. Throughout my career I have worked to protect resilient ecosystems, 

build strong organizations, and participate in engaged communities. Serving on the Oregon 

Coordinating Council on Ocean Acidification and Hypoxia would be a great opportunity to continue 

this work. Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Andrew Collins-Anderson 





 
Andrew Collins-Anderson 

PO Box 2250 
Corvallis, OR 97339 

(707) 499-9870 
andrew@coastrange.org 

Objective 

Utilizing my conservation nonprofit experience and skillsets I work to protect resilient 
ecosystems, build strong organizations, and participate in engaged communities. 

Employment 

 
Coast Range Association 
PO Box 2250 Corvallis, OR 97339 
(541) 335-9756 
Communications and Development, May 2019 – present 

• Manage all communications and develop new communications pathways. 
• Donor and foundation relations. 
• Development and distribution of Oregon Coast Ocean News. 
• Partnership and network building in Oregon’s coastal conservation community. 
 

North Clackamas Urban Watersheds Council 
2416 SE Lake Rd. Milwaukie, OR 97222 
(503) 550-9282 
Executive Director, December 2015 – July 2018 

• Increase organization’s budget through individual giving, events, foundations, and grants. 
• Facilitate board recruitment, committees, and meetings. 
• Expand Kellogg Dam removal campaign. 
• Write grants and fund program development with agency, nonprofit, and foundation partners. 
• Implement and successfully complete strategic planning process. 
• Represent NCUWC at Clackamas Partnership OWEB FIP strategic planning process. 

 
River Network 
P.O. Box 21387 Boulder, Colorado 80308 
(303) 736-2724 
Contracted Project Manager, May 2016 – December 2016 

• Implement summer citizen water quality monitoring program on the lower Willamette River. 
 
South Yuba River Citizens League 
313 Railroad Ave. Suite 101 Nevada City, California 95959 
(530) 265-5961 
River People Coordinator, November 2012 – October 2015 

• Implement Wild & Scenic Film Festival through all aspects of event production. 
• Program fundraising and relationship building with businesses, foundations, and individuals. 
• Project management for education, stewardship, and communication departments. 

 
San Juan Ridge Taxpayers Association 
P.O. Box 421 North San Juan, CA 95960 
(530) 478-1941 
Outreach Coordinator, October 2013 – October 2015 

• Community outreach, membership building, and foundation fundraising. 
• Manage advocacy committee with leaders from prominent local nonprofits 



Education 

Humboldt State University: 

   August 2007 – May 2010, Graduated Cum Laude with a B.S. in Environmental Science, Ethics 

Cabrillo Community College and Sierra Community College 

   August 2004 – June 2007 

Volunteer Experience 

• Willamette Riverkeeper, Western Pearlshell Mussel Survey Volunteer, 2018 
• Metro Nature in Neighborhoods Restoration Grant Review Committee, 2016 
• Yuba Bear Watershed Council (YBWC), Board President, 2013 –2015 
• Community Health Impacts of Mining Exposure Study, Advisory Board, Sierra Streams Institute, 

October 2014 – October 2015 
• Black Mesa Indigenous Support Network, Volunteer, May 2012 
• Buffalo Field Campaign, Volunteer and Buffalo Advocate, March 2011 
• Meg Perry Center for Environmental Peace and Justice with Malik Rahim, Gulf Coast Oil Spill, 

July 2010 
• North Coast Community Garden Collaborative, Steering Committee Member, July 2009 – May 

2010 
• Blue Lake Community Farmers, Co-Founder, January 2009 – May 2010 

Training 

• Geographic Information Systems, Portland Community College and Lane Community College, 
Spring 2018/2019 

• Mediation Training, Conflict Resolution Center of Nevada County, October 2014 
• Facilitation Training, Ellis Planning Associates, October 2014 
• Community Organizing Training, Midwest Academy, May 2013 

References 

 
• Chuck Willer, Coast Range Association, Executive Director 

(541) 231-6651, chuckw@coastrange.org, PO Box 2250, Corvallis, OR 97339 
 

• Joseph Edge, North Clackamas Urban Watersheds Council, Board Chair 
(503) 756-8690, joseph.edge@gmail.com, 2416 SE Lake Rd. Milwaukie, OR 97222 

 
• Esther Lev, The Wetlands Conservancy, Executive Director 

(503) 227-0778 estherlev@wetlandsconservancy.org, 4640 SW Macadam Ave #50, Portland, 
OR 97239 
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 Raymond P Nolan, M.D., PhD, 
 506 SE. 1st St. 
 McMinnville, Oregon, 97128. 
 
February 2, 2020 
 
Andy Lanier 
LCDC 
Salem, Oregon 
 
Re: OPAC  membership application. 
 
On reflection of my personal interests and options open to me I have come to the conclusion that my 
membership application for the at large position on OPAC was premature. I had originally made the 
application because of concerns regarding the impacts of global warming on the marine ecosystem. As I 
had indicated in my initial cover letter a primary interest related to impacts of acidity, hypoxic zones and 
temperature change on this ecoystem. In retrospect, I feel that the Ocean Acidification and hHypoxia 
Council would be a better fit for me, if I were accepted as a member of that Council.  I had contemplated 
applications to the open positions on both councils but that presented a potential appearance of 
impropriety, seeking the public at large open seat on one Council and the environmental open seed on 
the other. Accordingly I would like to withdraw my application for the seat on  OPAC, but I would like to 
make application for the environmental position on OAHC. 
 
Like many reasonable people, I have significant concerns about the evolving impacts of global warming 
and have chosen to attempt to become involved, if my application is accepted, because of a desire to be 
a participant rather than a spectator in strategic planning. I realize that I would be joining a well 
established group that has already developed a strategic plan for council activities. I do have an overview 
as to what I would like to see addressed by the Council, realizing that these issues may likely have been 
addressed in whole or in part during prior meetings. I see the Council role as focusing on two parallel 
areas. One relates to the issues reflected in the video that was posted on the website, using best science 
to maintain and enhance productivity of commercially utilized species in the setting of progressively 
worsening water qualities. The other relates to reviewing the composite knowledge of the various unique 
ecosystems in our offshore waters and assessing what factors might be managed to enhance survivability 
in a much broader context than just related to commercial species. Indeed, I can envision a worst-case 
scenario in which none of the commercially exploited species will survive. Accompanying global warming 
will be food crises and large-scale migratory problems. In the face of declining food supplies I doubt that 
harvest quotas will remain politically viable and I suspect these species will be harvested to non-viable 
survival population levels. Obviously we need to sustain these species for as long as we can. 
 
I'll use by example the well-known crisis of coral reefs in warmer climates, and the factors involved in 
coral bleaching. As undoubtedly everybody realizes, research focus at this time relates to temperature 
related disruptions of the symbiotic relationship between coral and algae. This presently is considered to 
be more related to temperature elevation than increased acidity, with the coral ejecting the algae, perhaps 
due to toxin production by the algae. Attempts are being made to selectively breed more temperature 
tolerant algae in the hopes of reestablishment of the normal symbiotic relationship. Generically, these 
types of approaches may have applications within our system for different species critical to a healthy 
ecosystem. I view the role of the Council as reviewing available information regarding our ecosystems, 
and using close coordination with scientists at OIMB and the Hatfield Marine Science Center, to devise 
appropriate research proposals to fill in gaps of knowledge. It is unclear to me as to whether the Council 
would also be able to play some role in facilitating funding through grant applications for these research 
projects. 
 
It may or may not be useful to also consider information regarding scientific analysis of prior periods of 
global warming and/or ocean acidification. This information may well be sketchy but they give some 
insights to help in focusing on which components of the ecosystem have the potential for survival with 
active management. Some of this information may be downright depressing; I recently read that during a 



period of oceanic change associated with volcanic eruption during the Cretaceous period only the algae 
survived and it took a long time for that to recover to meaningful levels. Nonetheless, we need whatever 
information available to facilitate decisions regarding wise management. 
 
I apologize for complicating this application process by the change in strategy. I had previously attempted 
to access the component of your website with the application form for OAHC and for some reason that 
section was inaccessible. Obviously a lot of the information in terms of background, resume, etc., has 
already been submitted. If additional information is needed or additional forms need to be filled out please 
let me know. My timeline is that I will be leaving the country on Thursday, not returning until well after the 
deadline for the OAHC application submission. Accordingly I would need to have access to and fill out 
any additional paperwork the early part of this week. Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
 
Ray Nolan. 
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